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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, 27 FEBRUARY, 2017 
1. Chairman’s Address & The Treasurer's Report

Neil opened the meeting by outlining how it would be conducted and invited questions throughout.

Neil then went on to outline some of the individual and team performances of 2016 which was one of the most successful in the Club’s history. Once again there has been an increase in the number of entrants in the Summer League and this, coupled with careful financial management, means that we are financially secure.

He went on to thank the coaching team, volunteers, team managers and Committee members for their hard work and commitment. It is a testament to their level of involvement and the hard work of our athletes that the Club continues to perform to an extremely high standard.
Paul Wilson is stepping down as Vice Chair and Ruth Brandon is stepping down as Secretary. Neil thanked them both for their contributions and was pleased to note they were both staying on as general Committee members.

Neil also spoke about friends we have lost in recent times and the plans for permanent memorials.

There are still challenges and risks going forward with currently no main sponsor to take over from benenden.  Neil closed his opening remarks by re-iterating that we are a community Club delivering grassroots athletics.
Neil circulated copies of the draft accounts and explained the Club’s financial position, We still have a significant reserve from a Council grant that will be used to support the Club Development Officers community work without impacting on the Club's finances. 

Neil outlined the recent difficulties in attracting a permanent treasurer and thanked the committee members for all their efforts in filling that gap. Neil also outlined the governance challenges should this not be quickly resolved and the impact this has had on the preparation of the accounts.
The final accounts will be presented to the whole Committee in March for approval. Once approved the accounts will be posted on the website.
2. Club Development Officer’s Report
Paula was not present at the meeting so Steve presented the CDO report on her behalf.

After school clubs have been delivered in 24 schools out of a possible 35. 46 schools attended seven Sportshall events and two Quadkids events with a total of 828 pupils participating. There was a total of 2385 pupils also actively involved in Cross Country events. In all 7984 pupils attended the various sessions delivered by the CDO.

A full copy of the report is attached to these minutes showing a more detailed breakdown of the CDO's work. 
3. Membership
Paul explained that the new membership system is now in operation and that it has greatly streamlined the process. Members complete an online application and pay their fees via BACS transfer. This not only makes the process easier and less resource intense to administer but also takes cash transactions away from the Club.

So far this year we have 229 paid members with 180 of them registered with England Athletics.

A list of members will be maintained and shown on the website.
4. Team Managers

Team Managers for this season are:-

Senior League

Becky Wilkinson and Mark Cage

YDL Upper 

Paul Baxter
YDL Lower

Jonathan Sewell
Cross Country

Gary Dickinson

Thank you all for taking on these roles.
5. Election of Officers
Officers elected were:-
Chairman 
Neil Hunter 

Proposed by Ian Wilcock, seconded by Geoff 


Barraclough
Vice Chair
 Paul Baxter

Proposed by Paul Wilson, seconded by 





Roger Everton
Secretary         Steve McPherson
Proposed by Geoff Barraclough, seconded by 


Karen Buck
Treasurer
 No Nominee 

 Post currently vacant
Other Committee members:-

Joanne McPherson, Hannah Higginson, Paul Wilson, Mike Raynes, Paul Goble,  Jenny Cook, Ruth Brandon and Richard Smith.

Proposed by Elaine Wilcock, seconded by Geoff Barraclough.

6. Open Forum

In order to stimulate discussion, the AGM included an open forum for any questions. This was a very lively session and reflected the passion and healthy diversity of views that members possess.
There was a general discussion relating to coach/athlete ratios, track etiquette and track allocation. It was decided that the best forum to discuss these issues was a coaches meeting. A meeting will be convened as soon as it is practical.

There are still pressures on officials with the scheduling of events and doubling up on some weekends. With such a short competition season there are bound to be some clashes and every effort is made to avoid them.

It was recognised that we still need to recruit and retain volunteers in all fields. A number of suggestions were put forward to try to address the situation. It was agreed that a parent meeting be held to try and attract parents of the younger athletes  to become active helpers. Paul Baxter agreed to take the lead on this.
The Club Constitution on the website appears to be incorrect. Steve will look at it and amend as necessary.

In order to improve communication and transparency, the minutes of future Committee meetings will be published on the website.

Roger Everton informed the meeting that there is an officials course at Askham Bryan on 19 March, 2017 which will include the use of photo finishing equipment
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